

NEVADA GAMING COMMISSION

1919 College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003 Carson City, Nevada 89702 (775) 684-7750

> PETER BERNHARD, Chairman ARTHUR MARSHALL, Member SUE WAGNER, Member RADHA CHANDERRAJ, Member TONY ALAMO, M.D., Member

November 26, 2008

TO: ALL NONRESTRICTED, RESTRICTED LICENSEES, AND INTERESTED PERSONS

RE: ADOPTION OF AMENDMENTS TO REGULATIONS OF THE STATE GAMING CONTROL BOARD AND NEVADA GAMING COMMISSION

At its meeting on November 20, 2008, the Nevada Gaming Commission adopted regulations and amendments to regulations as follows:

- NGC REGULATION 1, 1.139, "INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANT" DEFINED.
- NGC REGULATION 3, 3.015, "APPLICATIONS FOR RESTRICTED LICENSES."
- NGC REGULATION 6, 6.010, "DEFINITIONS."
- NGC REGULATION 6, 6.080, "AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS."
- NGC REGULATION 5, 5.200, "LICENSING AND OPERATION OF AN INTERNATIONAL GAMING SALON."
- NGC REGULATION 30, 30.058, "'ASSOCIATION' DEFINED"; 30.069, "'CHAIRMAN' DEFINED"; 30.122, "'PARI-MUTUEL WAGERING' DEFINED"; 30.125, "'PLACE' DEFINED"; 30.206, "EMPLOYEES OF ASSOCIATION"; 30.271, "GROUNDS FOR REFUSAL, DENIAL, SUSPENSION, REVOCATION, OR CONDITIONING OF LICENSE"; 30.295, "LICENSING REQUIREMENTS FOR TRAINERS", 30.303, "LICENSING REQUIREMENTS FOR JOCKEYS"; 30.318, "LICENSING REQUIREMENTS FOR HORSESHOERS"; 30.319, "LICENSING REQUIREMENTS FOR PRACTICING VETERINARIANS"; 30.348, "COUPLED ENTRIES"; 30.365, "COUPLING AND UNCOUPLING OF ENTRIES FOR WAGERING," and proposed new NGC REGULATION 30.0965, "LICENSEE' DEFINED"; 30.190, "LICENSE TO CONDUCT RACING"; 30.404, "ANABOLIC STEROIDS"; 30.442, "CONSUMPTION OF INTOXICATING LIQUOR"; 30.4505, "CALCULATION OF PAYOUTS AND DISTRIBUTION OF POOLS."

Notice to Licensees November 26, 2008 Page 2

To obtain a copy of the regulations/amendments, please call the Executive Secretary's office at (775) 684-7750, or submit a written request addressed to the Executive Secretary, Nevada Gaming Commission, PO Box 8003, Carson City, Nevada 89702-8003. The above regulations are also available on the Commission's website at gaming.nv.gov.

Sincerely,

Brian Duffrin Executive Secretary

BD/je